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SOUTHERY PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes Subject to the Approval at the next Meeting

Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 3 July 2017 at 7.00 pm

Southery Village Hall

Attendance:

Cllr Christine Feltwell
Vice Chair
Cllr Crispin Copsey

Cllr Terry Hipsey



Cllr Martin Moore

Cllr Javey Osler


Cllr Neil Richards

Cllr Roger Whitehead

Helen Richardson
Parish Clerk & Financial Responsible Person
Also in attendance:
Cllr Martin Storey
Borough Council of King's Lynn and West Norfolk and Norfolk County Council 
Members of the Public: 16
01/17
Apologies and Welcome
Apologies received and accepted for Cllr Michael Bird.
02/17
Consider Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items and Dispensation Requests 
There were none.
03/17
Minutes of the Meeting dated 12 June 2017
The Clerk read the minutes of the 12 June 2017. The minutes of the meeting held on 12 June 2017 agreed as a true record and signed by the Vice Chair.

Any matters arising would be followed up by the Clerk for update at the following meeting within their report.

RESOLVED: 
That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 June were agreed as a true record.

04/17
Co-option of Parish Councillors
Cllr Terry Hipsey shared that two parishioners Alison Young and Linda Playford had made an application in writing to be Southery Parish Councillors.  They both introduced themselves to the public sharing their background, where Linda advised she had lived in the village for the past three years with a background in the prison service and Alison had lived in Southery all her life with a background in accountancy.  

The Councillors agreed to take a vote by raise of hands for both of the candidates and unanimously agreed to co-opt both of them to the Parish Council. The Clerk advised that they would need to sign the necessary paperwork and therefore could join the meeting, but not vote on any decisions made during the meeting.  The Parish Council welcomed them and they joined the meeting at this point.

RESOLVED: 
That Linda Playford and Alison Young be co-opted as Parish Councillors of Southery with 


immediate effect.

05/17
Resignation of a Councillor

Cllr Martin Moore requested and gave reasons for his immediate resignation at this point of the meeting.
He subsequently left the meeting at this point, followed by two members of the public.
06/17
Election of Chair Person and Vice Chairperson

Cllr Christine Feltwell advised that Sandra Hart had resigned the day following the June meeting, and at that meeting she had been in position of the Chair role.  Cllr Christine Feltwell advised that she had taken up the position of Vice-Chair but did not wish to be the Chair.  She further advised that she wished to propose Cllr Terry Hipsey (former Chair) for this position unless there were any other nominations. The Clerk noted that there were no other nominations, and subsequently Cllr Terry Hipsey accepted the position of Chair. 

At this point Cllr Terry Hipsey took the position of Chair, and asked the Councillors to reaffirm the position of Vice-Chair where he proposed Cllr Christine Feltwell, unless there were any other proposals. There were no other proposals and Cllr Christine Feltwell accepted to continue in the position of Vice-Chair.

Cllr Terry Hipsey shared that he wished to thank Natasha Clifford-Everitt for standing in as Temporary Clerk over the past couple of months, and formally welcomed Helen Richardson as new Parish Clerk.

Cllr Terry Hipsey acknowledged the resignation of Cllr Martin Moore and wished him all the best for the future.

All agreed unanimously

RESOLVED:
That Cllr Terry Hipey be elected as Chair and Cllr Christine be elected as Vice Chair.

07/17
Clerks Report 
Due to a change in Clerk there was no report to be received.

08/17
Correspondence Received 
There had been no correspondence received.

09/17
Planning Applications

There had been no planning applications received.

10/17
Payments for Approval

The following payments were presented on the agenda for approval:

Temporary Clerk Wages
£278.02

C Wills - Caretaker Wages
£87.88

C Wills - Expenses

£15.00
CP Proposed; TH Seconded.  All Agreed.

Resolved:
That the payments as presented be approved.
11/17
Matters Requiring Attention
(a)
Play area Rubber Tiles - Following an inspection by the Caretaker it was agreed for the Clerk to ask him 
to take necessary action to resolve.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk contact the Caretaker to resolve.
(b)
Clerks Contract - It was agreed that this would be dealt with outside the meeting as a Human Resources 
matter.

12/17
Cllr Martin Storey Update

Cllr Martin Storey Welcomed the new Clerk and advised the Parish Council that he had knowledge of her 
working as Wereham Parish Clerk and that Southery should be pleased with the recruitment they had 
made.

He shared that there had been £125m worth of savings needed to be put in place at County Hall by 2020, 
and frontline services maybe hit, though there had been £334m saved since 2011 and it was becoming 
more difficult to 
find further savings.   He further advised that £35m had been given to adult social care 
from central Government.  He shared that it was extremely difficult with cuts but it was hoped that 
employment of more carers could be possible with this funding. 


Cllr Martin Storey addressed the issue of the 20mph speed zone application within Southery which was 
currently open for consultation.  He added that Norfolk County Council had shared the routes it felt should 
be included, and he highlighted that it was a good step forward for Southery. 


Cllr Martin Storey shared that there had been a Planning Meeting at the Borough Council and the 
application for a Burger Van at the Jolly Farmers had been dealt with under delegated powers and decision 
had been refused.  


He advised that if there was anything that he could assist with any one was welcome to contact him either 
regarding the Borough Council or Norfolk County Council. 

13/17  Councillors Comments and Suggestions

(a)
Playing Field Toilets and Facilities- A suggestion was noted to contact local firms to offer advertisement 
boards to raise 
money, and also an approach being made to the football club.  It was agreed to add to the 
next meeting agenda. 

(b)
Were Hen - It was agreed that this would be placed on the following meeting agenda.

(c)
Pallets of Bricks on Highway - The Clerk agreed to investigate the pallets of bricks on the highway on 
Lynn Road with Planning Enforcement and Norfolk County Council Highways.
(d)
First World War 100 Year Commemoration - It was agreed for the Clerk to add on the next meeting 
agenda the suggestion of a plaque on the Were Hen to make this occassion.
(e)
Parishioner Drainage Issue at their property - The Chair asked Cllr Martin Storey to provide an 
update.  Cllr Martin Storey advised that he had been assured by the managers of Norfolk County 
Council 
Highways that there was scheme in place to resolve the issue and it was in the financial programme for 
installation of a new pipe into the drain and as far as he was concerned the matter was being resolved.   
He further shared that he had been advised that Norfolk County Council were going to contact the 
parishioner, to which the parishioner confirmed this had not been done. Cllr Martin Storey advised 
that he would ask Andy Wallace of Norfolk County Council Highways when the work was to be 
scheduled.  The Chair shared that it would be beneficial if he could ask Andy to attend a Parish Council 
meeting as the Parishioner needed further assurance that the work was going to be done and with the 
timeframes set.
(f)
Road Safety - There was discussion around the safety of the road at the right hand turn to the entrance of 
the village at the A10 where there had been many accidents and near misses.  Cllr Martin Storey advised 
that there had been discussions with the Wissington Sugar Factory who were prepared to work with Norfolk 
County Council to part fund any improvements and discuss the safety of the village.  

(g)
Bus Route - The Clerk agreed to investigate the possibility of a bus route from the village to Ely either with 
Community transport providers or bus companies and bring back to the meeting for discussion as soon as 
possible.

(h)
Youths - The Parish Council appealed to parents of youths to ensure that they are not unsupervised during 
late hours.  The Clerk agreed to contact the Policy to add to their watch particularly on a Thursday or 
Friday evening..

(i)
Drainage - That the drainage at Ringmoor and Campsey Road was awful and asked Cllr Martin Storey to 
take on 
investigation of the issue.

14/17
Forward Agenda

This was noted as presented on the agenda.  The Clerk advised that this would be added to over the coming months as matters arose.  

15/17
Public Comments / Questions

(a) 
Playground equipment needed oiling. The Clerk agreed to report to the Caretaker.
(b)
It was noted that there had been instants of speeding.

(c)
Footpath outside 63 Feltwell Road needing Norfolk County Council to repair.  The Clerk agreed to report. 

(d)
The Parish Council was asked to consider the installation of a bus stop for the children who wait opposite 
33 Feltwell Road.   The Clerk agreed to add to the next agenda.
(e)
The Chair advised that the Parish Council would develop a Development Plan for the village as soon as is 
possible. 

(f)
It was noted that Speed Watch was looking for volunteers to boost their numbers.   Any volunteer would 
need to provide an 1 hr 30 minus every three weeks.  If anyone was interested to get in touch via the Clerk.  
It was confirmed that volunteers were trained and had to be registered with the Police.

(g)
Concrete blocks had been left on a verge near 33 Lynn Road.  The Clerk agreed to ask the Caretaker to 
investigate. 

(h)
The manhole cover at 51 Feltwell Road needed levelling.  The Clerk agreed to report to highways.

(i)
At Upgate Street the drain continued to be filled up with debris, causing flooding across the path and road 
when it rains.  The Parishioner suggested that the grass is removed and replaced with gravel.  The Clerk 
agreed to contact Norfolk County Council Highways. 

(j)
A parishioner commented that the 20 mph speed change was taking too long.  The Chair advised that the 
village was currently in a consultation period which was a legal process. 

(k)
Following the resignation of Cllr Martin Moore, the Chair advised following a query that he was not 
prepared to comment on what Cllr Moore had shared within his resignation statement. However, the Were 
Hen would be discussed further at the following meeting.

16/17
Date of Next Meeting (All at 7.00 pm in the Village Hall)

Monday 7 August 2017.
Meeting closed at 8.00 pm
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